

Boy Scouts of the Philippines

National Office

181 Natividad Almeda-Lopez St., Ermita, 1000 Manila PO Box 1378, Manila CPO, Philippines

E-mail: bsp@scouts.org.ph Website: www.scouts.org.ph

Tels. (632) 528 0555 * 527 8317 to 20 * Telefax: (632) 528 0577

15 November 2019

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM

No. 78 , s. 2019

TO : Regional Scout Directors, Council Scout Executives, and

Participants of the 17th National Scout Jamboree

SUBJECT: Additional Program Requirements for the 17th National Scout

Jamboree

1. The Boy Scouts of the Philippines aims to achieve a world record of (a) the most number of Scouts wearing a cap in a single gathering; and (b) the largest sewn together Scout neckerchief in a single event. In this regard, all participants of the 17th National Scout Jamboree are encouraged to bring the following during the jamboree:

- a. Respective Sectional Program (Boy, Senior and Rover Scouting) caps; and
- b. Any native or old cloth sewn and shaped as a standard Scout neckerchief.
- 2. For more information or clarification, please contact Mr. Carmelo B. Francia, Special Project Coordinator of the 17th National Scout Jamboree, via +639224666268 or email address: boyet.francia@scouts.org.ph.
- 3. For information, guidance and widest dissemination.

ROCELIO S. VILLA JR.
Secretary General

PRCO/ddml